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Dear Holy Trinity Community, 
 
Our school came together yesterday to remember the brave women and men who have 
done so much to keep us safe, and protect our freedom , on Remembrance Day. We  
observed two minutes silence and had the opportunity to reflect on the importance of 
kindness, peace and celebrating  those loved ones we may have lost in the past. 
 
I am constantly impressed with the variety of learning and enrichment opportunities our 
children receive at Holy Trinity. As I walked around the school this week I saw an  
architecture project in Year 4, children in a dance academy session, Year 6 children  
preparing for secondary school through a mentoring programme,  violinists and keyboard 
and  steel pan players, and our football squad training hard for their first fixture on  
Saturday morning. We want our children to enjoy a rich and broad  range of experiences 
while they are with us. 
 
Next week is a very important one for our school as we celebrate Anti-Bullying Week. Our 
core ethos is based upon empathy, kindness and respect. Although we know it is  
impossible to make the right choices every second of the day, we strive to learn from any 
mistakes we may make and become better citizens  as a result. We value and respect  
diversity, and are an inclusive school that welcomes everyone as part of our family. Next 
week’s theme is ‘One Kind Word’. Kindness is more important today than it has ever 
been. The isolation of the last year has underlined how little acts of consideration can 
break down barriers and brighten the lives of the people around us. Don’t forget Odd 
Socks Day on Monday 15th November! 
 
Wishing you all a safe, happy and healthy weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Winn 

Holy Trinity  
Class Dojo Champions 

 
 
 

Puma Class are this week’s  
champions with 662 

Dojo Points. Wonderful effort!  



Our Pupil Values Ambassador this week is Zavier Currie 
from Panther class for demonstrating curiosity and       

creativity in  producing an amazing piece of writing.    

Well done!  

 

Our Staff Values Ambassador this week is  
Ms Sharon Richmond for demonstrating resilience,  
creativity and empathy in your presentation to  

ECT students on Trauma Informed Training and Bereavement. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
This Sunday is Remembrance Sunday.  Remembrance Sunday was started  
after the Second World War.  Before then, they remembered the end of the First World War on November 
11th – which is called Armistice Day – the day when all the soldiers of the First World War laid down their 
weapons or “arms”.   
 
So when they moved it to “Remembrance Sunday” they were deliberately trying to include more than one 
war. How many wars can you think of in 10 seconds?  Try it!  Time yourself! 
 
There have been literally hundreds of thousands of wars throughout history.  But if I want to include     
people in Remembrance Sunday I’m going to think of some people who didn’t completely die during war – 
but a bit of them died inside themselves. 
 
I think of my friend Helen.  She wasn’t at home when the bomb hit her house and killed her whole family.   
Her boyfriend was a pilot, but he was killed in battle.  Eventually, with no-one close to her, she became a 
nurse with the Red Cross and spent her whole life helping people in the worst war zones.   
 
She had no country to call her own, and when she retired, she came to  England.  But she hated Winston 
Churchill because he ordered the bombs to be dropped on her old family home in Germany. 
 
I think of my Uncle Arthur.  He was a little child when the Nazis were bombing London.  He had to be sent 
away to the countryside where didn’t know anyone.  Can you imagine?  He was seriously  mentally ill for 
the rest of his life partly from those early days of trauma. 
 
I think of my Grandad, Georgie.  He was really high up in the RAF, and he was there watching, when the 
Italian Dictator Mussolini surrendered. When I was little I wanted him to tell me about flying in those old 
aeroplanes – but he never, ever wanted to talk about it. 
 
For 20 years he hardly said a word, but day after day sat at his desk typing books into braille, which was a 
way blind people could read them.  He just wanted to make up for things and devote himself to doing 
good. 
 
War is so horrific that almost everyone involved has a bit of themselves that dies inside – even if they go 
on living.  
 
So I’m going to include those people this Remembrance Sunday. 

 
Reverend Richard 



The story behind the significance 
of a poppy: 

 

We need to remember: 

 

 The smoke filled sky 
 The Gree n and Red Ground 
 The distraught of families 

 The loss of our people 
 The Poppy symbolises the 

loss of the beloved 
 
    Niya Williams 
    (Tiger Class) 

 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
“They shall grow not old, as 
we that are left grow old: 
Age shall not weary them, nor 
the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun 
and in the morning, 
We will remember them.” 

- Laurence Binyon
    24th Sept 1914 

 

“Never in the field of human 
conflict was so much owed by 
so many to so few'“ 

    - Sir Winston Churchill 

      20th Aug 1940 



Some of our Year 3 & 4 children took part in a football tournament at  

Ferndale Recreation Centre this week. 

They won one of their three matches, and represented the school superbly. 

Congratulations to them all! 



 
 
 
 

 
Our school Church, Holy Trinity and St Matthias, is  

curr ently raising funds for its straw bale building 
throu gh Aviva Community Fund.   

 
Aviva and possibly other partners will match fund up to 

£50, every individual donation up to £10,000  

total. So it's a fantastic opportunity for us to  
maximise support. 

 
What we'd like par ents and car ers to do is  

follow this link - r ead about this brilliant project which 
some 40-50 childr en have alr eady actually helped with, 

and hopefully donate something, adding gift aid, if they 
ar e tax-payers. 

 
Don't forget, even if you give £5, Aviva will make it £10; 

and if you give £50, they will make it £100.   
 

Her e's the link:   
www.avivacommunityfund.co.uk/bale-builder-

br eakthrou gh   

 
T his is an innovative construction to meet the  

challenges of Climate Change, and it's happening at your 
school’s church! 

 
Please be a part of this exciting project. 

 

https://www.avivacommunityfund.co.uk/bale-builder-breakthrough
https://www.avivacommunityfund.co.uk/bale-builder-breakthrough


Bunny Class Excellent 96% 

Badger Class Needs to improve 86% 

Puma Class Good 90% 

Gazelle Class Good 93% 

Lion Class Excellent 96% 

Meerkat Class Good 90% 

Cheetah Class Good 91% 

Panther Class Excellent 99% 

Lynx Class Excellent 96% 

Jaguar Class Good 90% 

Leopard Class Good 94% 

Tiger Class Needs to improve 88% 

Holy Trinity Punctuality News  

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

Online Safety and Technology Newsflash 
 

Suitable Screen time for Children 
 
 

How much screen time is healthy for children?  
 
Not all experts say the same thing, but many agree that a maximum of 
one hour per day for children aged 5 and younger, rising to two hours 
per day for children aged above 5.  
 
Many children are spending far more than these recommended amounts 
of time looking at screens, therefore internetmatters.org have created 
some tips to help parents equip their children with the tools needed to 
strike a healthier balance. 
 
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/screen-time-tips-to-

support-7-11-year-olds/ 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/screen-time-tips-to-support-7-11-year-olds/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/screen-time-tips-to-support-7-11-year-olds/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/screen-time-tips-to-support-7-11-year-olds/




Free Christmas Event in Lambeth 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 
  Monday 15th - Friday 19th November: Anti-Bullying Week 
 

  Monday 15th November - Odd Socks Day! 
 
 Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd November - Parents’ Evening 
 
 Friday 3rd December: Unite The Uniforms Dress Up Day - details to be 

released soon 

 
 Monday 13th December @ 9.30am - Reception Nativity Performance 
 
 Wednesday 15th December @ 9.30am - Years 1 - 6 Christmas Performance 

 

 Term Start Date Finish Date 
Autumn One 

(2021) 
Thursday 2nd September 

Wednesday 1st September - INSET Day 
Friday 22nd October 

  

Half-Term Monday 25th October Friday 29th October 

Autumn Two Monday 1st November Thursday 16th December 
Friday 17th December - INSET Day 

Christmas Holiday Monday 20th December Sunday 2nd January 2022 

Spring One 
(2022) 

Thursday 6th  January 
Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th January 

INSET Days 

Friday 11th February 

Half-Term Monday 14th February Friday 18th February 

Spring Two Monday 21st  February Friday 1st April 

Easter Holiday Monday 4th April Monday 18th April 

Summer One Tuesday 19th April Friday 27th May 

Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May   

Half-Term Monday 30th May Friday 3rd June 

 
Summer Two 

 
Monday 6th June 

Wednesday 20th July 
Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 

INSET Days 
 

Summer Holiday     


